NYSFAAA Executive Council Meeting
October 25 & 26, 2009

Saratoga Hilton, Saratoga Springs
(APPROVED)
Sunday, October 25, 2009

Call to Order & Welcome – Gaume
Present:

· Curt Gaume

· Gina Soliz

· Dan Tramuta

· Wayne Harewood

· Steve Dwire

· Howard Leslie

· Heather McDonnell

· Rachel Barker

· Rick Cole

· Cindy Kohlman

· Jackie Darquea

· Bryan Kelly Austin

· Dan Robinson

· Maria DeInnocentiis

· Rafael Villalona

· Lisa Simpson

· Kerry Lubold

Sunday guests: Ann Gorrick, Rob Zasso, Gayle Grunwald, Dan Hunter
Monday guests: Dan Hunter, John Austin

Absent: Clair Jacobi, Shalena Duprey
Reading of the Minutes – Soliz

MOTION: Motion to suspend reading of the 6/24/09-6/26/09 (June retreat minutes) and 7/30/09 conference call minutes was made by Heather McDonnell.
SECOND:  Cindy Kohlman
In favor: unanimous; Reading of the minutes was waived.

MOTION: Motion to approve 6/24/09-6/26/09 minutes and 7/30/09 minutes was made by Jackie Darquea.
SECOND:  Rachel Barker
In favor: unanimous.

Treasurer’s Report – Harewood

-Audit Issues

Typically we include the audit in the annual report. The audit for 07-08 is not complete, so instead Wayne submitted the Profit & Loss Statement.
The primary reason why the audit is not complete is due to missing information from regional treasurers. Regions need to send final regional treasury reports (including bank statements from that time period). Quarterly statements need to be submitted to the state-wide treasurer.
A discussion took place on how to make transitions for new treasurer’s easier. 
The Finance & Budget Committee should consider using one bank for the entire state. We should also consider having the bank statements going to both the regional treasurer and the state treasurer (or Treasurer Elect).
The problems with the audit are serious. We don’t want to put our organization at risk of losing tax exempt status. We need to fix this problem immediately. 

Treasurer Elect can email regional treasurer’s to request current quarterly statements.

MOTION:

Heather McDonnell made a motion that “The Finance & Budget research a single bank account for the organization with sub-accounts for each of the 8 regions.”

SECOND:

Cindy Kohlman seconds the motion.

Discussion took place.
In favor: unanimous; Motion passed.
State treasury has had normal activity. The Total Income as of 10/24/09 is $94,752.20. The Total Expenses is $27,505.63. The Net Income is $67,246.57.
How do regions request CACG? Just send expense report to Wayne. 

Wayne asked regional reps to ask Grant Writing Offices for opportunities for NYSFAAA to find more grants for which to apply.

MOTION: Motion to accept Treasurer’s Report was made by Howard Leslie.
SECOND:  Heather McDonnell

In favor: unanimous; Motion passed.
Membership – King/Jacobi
No report
Mentoring – Hunter

Dan is still encouraging regions to select a mentoring chairperson if they do not have one.
Awards - Flaherty

Awards will be handed out at annual conference.
Governance – McDonnell

Curt suggested the Governance Committee address “Job Duties/Responsibilities” in P & P manual. Recommend to draw on past treasurer’s experience, include Tom Dalton, Steve Dwire, and Wayne Harewood.
Conference 2009 – Gorrick/Zasso
Estimated number of attendees is 360

$65,000 for food & A/V (most expensive budget items)

$75,000 total costs estimated

Small profit expected ($25,000?)

19 vendors & 7 on waitlist
Conference 2010 - Tramuta
Kevin Ryan will chair the conference. He’s reaching out for 2 co-chairs.
President’s Report

Curt will email this to me.

· A Work Group on Reviewing and Revising Commissioners’ Regulations on Financial Aid was formed. Steve Dwire & Earl Tretheway are representing NYSFAAA and attended a meeting with Joe Frey. Compliance – what are the top three audit findings. Can HESC help to re-word or are there outdated issues (ex. Satisfactory Academic Progress). Monthly meetings will take place. Auditor suggestion – if you make a decision put a reason why (documentation) in the file and there may not be a finding. 

· CACG Workshop

There are some things that are mandated.

· EASFAA Executive Council Meeting
Training – offer training based on individual school’s training systems (ex. Powerfaids users, PeopleSoft users) regarding DL.
Second training—a director’s training. This training will focus on how to keep your staff on track when there are no raises, fewer resources; and, how to advocate for your students to receive need-based funding sources.
Feb/March is the tentative timeframe for EASFAA training to occur.
Regions should find a soup kitchen to volunteer in to join EASFAA Community Service Day in March 2010.
Communication – Daniels/Worley

"NY Buzzz" has had limited success.  This Student Awareness Financial Aid Resource is designed to help in your outreach efforts to high schools, and middle schools in your community, and throughout your NYSFAAA Region.  Counselors and NYSFAAA members can post events, such as financial aid night presentations, high school seminars, and educational fairs. Whatever your event, whether it takes place in a church basement or a high school gym, we welcome you.  Let everyone know of your efforts to help educate prospective college students and their families on the financial aid process, funding sources, and the support systems in place to help them make a successful transition into higher education. 

In our efforts to always be on the cutting edge of innovation and technology when communicating with you the membership, we will be launching a new and exciting feature shortly:

· The NYSFAAA Community Social Network- We are all fully aware that social networks are the latest craze right now.  Everyone’s grandmother is on Facebook. Folks, NYSFAAA will not be left in granny dust, literally speaking.

Our “Opinion Page” or blog did not quite get off the ground, but with our own social network I am sure that members will have lots they want to blog about. This communication tool offers loads of options with great benefits to the membership:

· Real-time Chat

· Photo and video upload options

· Option for members to create their own profile page

· Option for RSS feeds (ex. NASFAA News feed)

· Blogging

· Discussion Forums

· Comment box

Now sharing pictures of your regional events, or that hilarious moment you captured during the “Wii challenge” at the conference, or the Presidents’ welcome address can be experienced by all.  Ever wanted to share some time-sensitive piece of information, e.g., new regulation, new requirement, or some great new scholarship you just found, or even something a little more personal like a new birth, a new project you’re involved with, but worried it won’t be seen because folks aren’t reading their email?  Whether it’s sharing just among your close friends or region, Our Social Network Community Site will make connecting and sharing with individual members and the community at large, fast, easy, and secure.

We are extremely excited to be bringing you this new feature and encourage your openness and participation in truly making this a NYSFAAA Community.  Stay tuned for more information when we go live!

Find out if audio chat is available from this feature.

Early Awareness – Patella

No report except that Laura Burns is stepping down. Curt will be looking to fill this spot.
Cathy Patella wants to keep our website up to date, since we don’t have a lot of money, update the web and once it is updated, advertise it.

State Fair event was successful. 
High School Outreach – Michalski
Kathy is stepping down as chair. Curt will be looking to fill this spot.

Linda announced that HESC has set up a series of Guidance Expos mirroring the very successful one that is held in White Plains every year.   The Guidance Expos are for ALL school counselors, elementary, middle school and high school.  There are special sessions geared toward each of the counselor groups and they run concurrently.  With the economic times as they are, HESC has suggested that instead of holding separate workshops for high school counselors, we fold them into the Expos.  There will be two one-hour sessions back to back at the beginning of the Expo.  The first session will cover all of the Federal and State update information necessary to meet the requirements of the NT4CM Committee which we have been working with for the last three years.  This is a national committee with other state associations, NCHELP and the U.S. Dept. of Education participating for the training of high school counselors and mentors.  The second hour can cover any topics that the regional committees think will be relevant to their particular counselors.  The second hour could cover three separate topics and could last 20 minutes each.  In addition, to the various sessions, there will also be a vendor area for the counselors to visit during a short lunch period.  Lunch will not be provided.

The Guidance Expos will be held on October 19 in White Plains, at the Westchester County Center, November 2 in Albany at the Empire State Plaza, November 4 in Syracuse at the OnCenter, November 5 in Rochester at the Riverside Convention Center, and November 6 in Buffalo at the Buffalo/Niagara Convention Center.  For those cities where there is not an Expo scheduled, HESC will pick up the cost of the facility and breakfast.  HESC will also pick up the facilities and breakfast costs of the additional regional workshops at St. Bonaventure, Alfred, and Binghamton.  Bills for these additional workshops should be in the name of NYS Higher Education and forwarded to Linda’s attention for payment. 

Per Dan Robinson, the White Plains event was successful – and had a good turnout.

The registration for the Guidance Expos will be done through the Program Booklet that will be mailed to every counselor in the state.  You can visit the Guidance Expo web site at http://www.guidanceexpos.net/.  HESC will be able to provide each region with the number of counselors registered for each session, so that handouts can be produced.

Discussion on Future Conferences

2011
We originally were scheduled to go to Turning Stone in 2008. That venue was postponed due to taxation issues and question as to whether state employees would be reimbursed to attend conference. Problem also surrounded issue of whether local fire department would respond to a call. We requested that Don Taylor of IMH Associates pursue the option of breaking the contract. Now, the impediments which led us to postpone meeting at the Turning Stone have been resolved. The cost to break the contract would now be $18,000 to $20,000.
Region 2 is interested in hosting 2011 meeting, with the idea that it would be located in Region 2. John Smith was asked to bring us feedback from Region 2 as to whether they would be willing to still work on the 2011 conference, knowing that it will need to be held at the Turning Stone.
Discussion took place. 

MOTION:

Tom Dalton made a motion, “To go to the Turning Stone for the 2011 conference in order to honor the existing contract.”

SECOND:
Howard Leslie

Discussion took place. 

In favor: unanimous; motion passed.
We discussed the limitations of certain regions being able to host conference (holding a conference in NYC is expensive, other regions don’t have facilities large enough to hold us).

December 9th Region 2 meeting will take place at Geneseo. They will discuss as a group and make a decision on whether they will take up the task of planning the 2011 conference.
Under Judi Miladin’s presidency NYSFAAA entered into a non-binding agreement with Don Taylor of IMH Associates. At that time we needed outside services to help us find locations for our conferences (which grew to 700 attendees).

MOTION:
Heather McDonnell made a motion, “To terminate our relationship with IMH and Don Taylor.”

SECOND:

Tom Dalton

In favor: unanimous; motion passed.
2012: Curt provided us with a spreadsheet of options.
Professional Development – Senese/Schwartz

Vera called in. Online registration is being set-up on the web. Training set up for November 12th. Will be video-cast from Teacher’s College to 6 regions: Canisius, 
Two topics: Veteran’s Benefits (the 2 speakers from HESC Symposium), Q&A session; and second topic will be “Transitioning from FFELP to DL” (presented by Natasha Webb and Sandy Santana). That will end the video conferencing portion. Some regions are staying/breaking for lunch and holding regional meetings in the afternoon.
Teacher’s College - $500 is set-up cost. Vera has asked regions to estimate how much it will cost to receive video. We applaud Vera, under Howard’s leadership, and the entire committee for being able to present a statewide training event for less than $1,000. Great work!
Vera asked for topic suggestions for the spring.

Social Networking training, Cohort Default Rates, INS/DHS training, people can email Vera or Howard with suggestions.
Discussion took place regarding this training event…allowing school colleagues to attend in our place (or with the NYSFAAA member) if it is appropriate for them to attend this cross-training event (example: VA Certifying Officers who work in a different area outside of the FA Office).

Novice Training – Simpson/Papke
Brockport overcharged for housing, so $3000 check was returned to NYSFAAA.

Lisa Simpson has tentatively selected dates for 2010.

MOTION:
Heather McDonnell made a motion, “To hold Novice Workshop from June 6-11, 2010 at SUNY Brockport

SECOND:

Tom Dalton

Motion passed unanimously.

MOTION:

Heather McDonnell made a motion, “To extend the contract at SUNY Brockport for Novice for another 3 years.”

SECOND:

Cindy Kohlman

Motion passed unanimously.

Discussion took place regarding copyright of novice training book.
The “Monroe Project” will be replicated at Berkeley College. 20 or 25 people at 2 separate sessions for a total of 50 people to take place in February. They will offer the novice modules that are appropriate for Berkeley. Lisa will set it up and find session presenters. Format will include a large group session followed up by a small group breakout. $250 per person will be charged.

New Innovations Committee – Leslie/Gaume

No report
Grant Writing – Stearns/Gaume

Money needs to be spent by next June. October 15th report was submitted. $49,000 received. The CACG is to be used to assist students and parents who are living at or below the poverty line to help them prepare for college. The grant can help CGS, Novice, State Fair, and regions. Event reports are needed and should be sent to Peggy. Peg has given us a form. We must demonstrate that the funds are supplementing what we are already doing (it is supplanting, it is supplementing). 
Can we use our own volunteer time (ex. Going as a NYSFAAA member to a high school night) to help with the match? Yes. Whenever a NYSFAAA member goes to a qualifying school for a high school night or a financial aid awareness event, that activity should be reported.

· It isn’t a requirement, but it is requested that we report in-kind matching that the grant does.

· NYSFAAA members should fill out a financial statement as an addendum to the CACG Events Report with the words “IN KIND” written on it (so it isn’t confused with wanting an actual reimbursement)

Regions that are not doing events can transfer their grant to other regions.
1, 3, 4, 8 are doing events. Region 5 & 6 intends to use it, too. Cindy will check w/Region 2. 
The 2 year grant began last year. Regions can now fill out CACG Events Report for last year’s activity. 100% of the money can be used in year two. Money needs to be spent by June 2010.

Wayne needs to collect a NYSFAAA reimbursement form (regions should use regional treasury to pay for events and Wayne will reimburse regions quickly).
Peggy will meet with regional CACG reps at 8:15 on this Wednesday morning 10/28/09.

College Goal Sunday (Saturday) - Harewood

$25,000 received for 09-10. Saturday, February 6th, 2010 is the official date. Some regions have selected a different date.  
Finance & Budget – Lubold

No report.
HESC Update

John Austin provided a HESC update on Monday morning.  Issue continues with students who don’t file FAFSA’s. During the winter months, Financial Aid Awareness initiatives will take place from January 25th to February 25th. The primary audience is NY families & students. Complete the FAFSA webpage on HESC site, Facebook page, at risk student outreach, legislator outreach, expansion of College Goal Sunday.
They need NYSFAAA’s help: a spokesperson from each region (HESC will help to make contacts with local media and will provide a media kit with talking points so spokesperson has a place from which to start). Curt suggested regional representatives go back to the regions to find volunteers -- remember, however that the spokespeople are representing NYSFAAA (not their own schools) but they may need to get permission from the PR Office at the college. Get regions to email Curt with spokespeople (name, title, institution, phone number, and email). 
President’s week – tables in local malls or places where students & families will be. HESC will arrange locations and contact NYSFAAA for volunteers. 
Free FAFSA completion (similar to H&R Block), Turbo Tax (InTuit can pre-fill taxes), mentoring (Chris Walsh’s program that is being launched in Syracuse).
Heather suggested that NYSFAAA reconnect with the guidance community to make sure they are prepared for CGS (for example, one high school gave the students a checklist so they were prepared and brought tax returns with them so that their experience at CGS was more worthwhile). 

Email John Austin jaustin@hesc.org if you have questions.
Old Business
Legislative Forum – Curt opened up a discussion on whether the in-person Exec Council meeting would be appropriate to be held during Legislative Forum Day or not.
New Business

Heather reached out to thank the group. This is her last meeting at Past-President.
MOTION: A motion to adjourn was made by Kerry Lubold.
SECOND: Cindy Kohlman

Meeting adjourned at 12:15.

President’s Report
Submitted by Curt Gaume

October 25-26, 2009
HESC Board of Trustee’s – September 23, 2009

I attend the HESC Board of Trustees meeting on September 23, 2009 as member of the Leadership Council.  A satisfactory audit report was given pending negotiation with the Department of Education on the Departments request for a refund of approximately five million dollars centering on an issue over cash accounting vs. accrual accounting.  There six other guarantee issues in negotiation with the Department over the same issue.  

A report on the progress of New York HELPs was given by Chas Treadwell.  He reported that HESC is moving forward and on target for the roll out of the new loan program in the Spring 20101 semester.  He reported that the agreements between HESC and school were due back by October 8th in order to disburse loans for the Spring semester.  However, Chas did say that schools who submitted agreements after the filling date would still be eligible originate loans for the Spring 2010 term.  Institutions may sign agreements at any time they wish to participate in the program.

Mr. Joe Frey the designee for Commissioner of Education reported that he was forming an Interagency Work Group on Reviewing and Revising Commissioners Regulations on Financial Aid.  He reported that the formation of this working group was prompted by the number of audit disallowances reported by the State Controller’s Office.  Mr. Frey reported that the working group is a sector represented group.  I approached Mr. Frey after the meeting and suggested that NYSFAAA might provide a unique and insightful role on the working group and he agreed.  I’m pleased to report the Earl Tretheway and Steve Dewire are NYSFAA’s representatives on this work group.

College Access and Challenge Grant Workshop – September 25, 2009

Peg Stearns and I attended a mandatory CACG workshop on September 25th to be educated and learn more on the reporting requirements mandated by HESC acting as the awarding contractor for the Department of Education.  Peg is providing a detailed report to the Executive Council at our October 25th and 26th Council meeting.

EASFAA Executive Council Meeting – October 11-13, 2009

 NYSFAAA is well represented on the EASFAA Council with Cathy Patella, EASFAA Treasurer, and Heather McDonnell-Co chair of the Training Committee and Wayne Harewood-Chair of the Community College Committee.  Here some highlights from the meeting:

· Conference Call with Justin Draeger – We had an hour conference call with Justin Draeger from NASFAA.  There is little to no interest on the part of the Senate to delay the implementation to convert to Direct Lending.  Republicans do not even want to take up the cause.  Major reason for not delaying and going forward with the July 1, 2010 date is Congress does not want to re-score the bill with an extended date.  If they delayed the implementation there is reason to believe there would not be sufficient savings by going to Direct Lending.  The message to schools is do not put off preparing to convert to DL with the false hope that the Senate will delay the implementation.  NASFAA’s fallback position is to work to delaying the implementation of the new Perkins program and the student aid calculator.  NASFAA is working with ACE in drafting a letter to college presidents asking our presidents to give their full support to their financial aid office in implementing DL.  Justin thought that by December the Education bill would come out of the Congress and be ready for the President to sign the bill.  It was the sentiment of the state representatives that senators are not listening to our concerns on this issue.

· Institutional Membership – EASFAA’s membership is only at 437 individual members. The Council voted to put a vote to the membership to consider institutional membership.  The primary advantages to have institutional membership would be that the entire office staff of a college/university can take part in the activities of the association.  If the resolution is passed the membership dues would have to be worked out.  Another advantage would be that training would be available to a broader base of aid professional.  EASFAA revenue could be enhanced by more EASFAA colleagues participating in training events.  Challenges to institutional membership center around the following issues: voting, people wanting to join as individuals, and accommodating different colleges with in a university.

· Training – EASFAA will be offering training on Direct Lending conversion in a February time table.  Also, the EASFAA Training Committee wants to offer training opportunities to mid level aid professionals, preparing financial aid professional to step into leadership roles as Directors.  

· Conference – This year’s EASFAA conference will be held at the Foxwoods Casino in Foxwoods, CT on May 16-19, 2010.  The room cost is $170 per room.  The conference is anxiously looking for session proposals and they can be submitted online at easfaa.org.  There will be state tables demonstrating what each state is all about which is competitive.  EASFAA is in the process of selecting a site for 2011.  By the state rotation process EASFAA was suppose to be going to Puerto Rico in 20101 but because of the economy it was decided to look for another location.  It appears that EASFAA is looking at Pennsylvania and Rhode Island.

· Community Service Day – At the June retreat President Miller ask the Council to consider having a community service day throughout the EASFAA region.  The service project that they have settled on is volunteering at a soup kitchen.  The target date would be sometime in March 2010.

· Leadership Committee – EASFAA is looking to have another leadership workshop like they did last year on Long Island.  They are looking to have it in late February to early March.  A concern is that the ongoing follow up on the service involvement to EASFAA which is a component and condition of attending the workshop.

Regional Reports:
NYSFAAA Region I Report

Executive Council Meeting

October 25 & 26, 2009 (Saratoga Springs, NY)
Region I
September 24, 2009 – SUNY Fredonia

· Attendance:   30 members

· Treasurer’s Report - balance as of 09/09/09 $5,383.80

· Presentation and discussion led by Kevin Ryan regarding the Student Aid and Fiscal Responsibility Act.

· Kevin Ryan, Brent McEnroe, and Lynn Chilson will be leaving leadership roles in Region I.  As of November, Michele Rizzo, Amanda Lodyga and Rachel Barker will assume the reins of Region I.

· Regional News:  Rachel Barker and John Smith joined the staff at the University of Buffalo.

October Meeting – suspended due to annual NYSFAAA Conference – everyone is encouraged to attend!

Upcoming Meeting Dates & Locations:

· November 17, 2009 – Region 1 & 2 Training at GCC - Topic: Direct Lending and Veteran Benefits.

· December 10, 2009 – Pearl Street Grill – Holiday Meeting

· January 2010 – suspended due to spring semester startup.

· February 25, 2010 – Erie Community College

· March 25, 2009 – Villa Maria College

· May 27, 2010 – Buffalo State College

Region 1 will be hosting the annual conference in 2010.  Kevin Ryan has volunteered to Co-chair the event with two other members (TBD).  We anticipate wide participation in this planning event from the entire membership of Region 1. 

It was wonderful meeting and working with everyone for the past year and half! Thank you for this great opportunity.   

Respectfully submitted,

[image: image1.jpg]



Linda (Lynn) Chilson

Region I Executive Council Representative

Region V Report

Dan Robinson, Regional Chair

October 25-26, 2009
Guidance Counselor Expo – Monday, October 19, 2009 – Westchester County Center 
Debra Boubidi from Rockland Community College served as the Region 5 chairperson for this event.  Over 200 counselors from Regions 5, 6, & 7 attended the Expo.

For the Financial Aid breakout session, there were approximately 125 counselors attending the Federal and State updates.

A panel discussion on Independency then took place.  There were 4 financial aid professionals on the panel:

Madelene Aponte – Rockland Community College

Roberta Daskin – Sarah Lawrence College

Sue Mead – Dutchess Community College

Dan Robinson – Pace University

A lively discussion took place on the topic.  Many counselors had additional questions and stayed beyond the end of the session to continue speaking with the panelists.

This new format seemed to work out well. Surveys have not yet been received by Debra.

We did not hold a Fall meeting.

A meeting is scheduled following the Statewide Training on November 12, 2009 at Berkeley College.  At this meeting we will hold our annual holiday toy drive.

Note – we had a brief meeting at the conference to discuss the bank account being moved from Bank of America to HSBC.

Region VI Report

Maria DeInnocentiis, Regional Chair

October 25-26, 2009
Support Staff Workshop - May 21, 2009. 
 We are very proud of this workshop and believe it gives non-administrative staff a chance to learn about financial aid.  This year we had 28 attendees from 14 different institutions. We thank the College of Visual Arts for giving us the space.
Election Results Announced. 

Elections results were announced on June 11th.  Our newly elected Board is:
Region VI Chair: Vera Senese and Co-Chair:Mercy Smith

Region VI Secretary: Angelica Esparza

Region VI Treasurer: Lucy Villaquiran
Region VI Executive Councilperson: Maria Deinnocentiis

I would like the record to show that Region 6 thanks our outgoing team for all their hard work and effort on behalf of the region and the entire NYSFAAA organization.
Anna Kopit, Chair and Brian Ghanoo, Co-Chair

Shelley Worrell, Secretary and

Chris Constable, Treasurer 

Region VI Meeting - September 25, 2009 

Our first Region 6 meeting of the new year was held at NYIT - Manhattan Campus.

Our Agenda included something new an introduction of Novice Classes- we invited members of specific novice classes throughout the years to join us at the meeting.  8 novice members from 1994, 1999, 2004 and 2009 attended.  We had an excellent turnout of 55 attendees.
NYSFAAA Region VIII , Report to Exec Council, October 2009

Region 8 met on September 24th at SUNY Potsdam.  Six colleges and HESC were present.  No

associate members attended.  Some highlights of the meeting follow:

Bonnie Evans provided us a thorough update on state programs and a good discussion followed

regarding usage and availability of the NYHELP’s loan program, and the yellow ribbon

program.

Pat Farmer advised us of the DOE sponsored training via teleconference on the topic of FFEL to

DL conversion.  It appears this type of training would be well received in our region.

Bonnie Evans and Kerry Lubold announced the dates and tentative agenda for our region’s school counselor workshops.  Paul Smith’s College will host a workshop on Nov 4th, and SUNY Potsdam will host one on Nov. 5th.  With assistance from the College Access Challenge Grant and NYSHESC, we are able to once again offer an extended agenda including lunch.  We are very excited to bring some non-financial aid topics to the workshops.  Our agenda follows:

8:30 – 8:45 am

Registration and Refreshments

8:45 – 9:00 am

Welcome and Opening Remarks

9:00 – 10:30 am

Novice Training




Pat Farmer, St. Lawrence University




Carolyn Corcoran, SUNY Potsdam

9:00 – 9:45 am

State Programs and Resources Update




Bonnie Evans, NYSHESC

9:45 – 10:30 am

Federal Programs and Resources Update




Kerry Lubold, SUNY Plattsburgh




Kerrie Cooper, SUNY Canton

10:30 – 10:45 am

Break

10:45 – 11:45 am

Admissions Panel of Experts




Rachel Gebhardt, North Country CC



Scott Mitchell, North Country CC




Tom Nesbitt, SUNY Potsdam




Jenny Townsend, Clarkson University




Carrie Woodward, SUNY Plattsburgh

11:45 – 12:45 pm

Lunch

12:45 – 1:00 pm

Early Awareness Opportunities in Your School District

1:00 – 1:45 pm

Helping Students with Special Needs




Sharon House, SUNY Potsdam

1:45 – 2:00 pm

Q & A, Closing Remarks
We have decided to postpone planning for a support staff workshop until early spring 2010.

Our region has plans to use some of our access grant to support early awareness efforts in the

region.  We discussed how best to do this, and decided we would present the opportunity to our

attendees at the school counselor workshops, and seek their input on how best to reach their

students and families at the middle school level and up to 11th grade.

Submitted by:
Kerry Lubold
